
 

St. James,  Seaforth  St Vincent de Paul,  Mitchell 

December 24th, 2023—4th Sunday of Advent—PEACE  
December 31st, 2023—The Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph  

 

Pastor: Rev. Philip Joseph       Associate Pastor: Rev. Ronnie Tagnines 

Regular Mass Times 

Check inside Bulletin for  Mass Time Changes 

Saturday  

5:00PM—St. James, Seaforth 

7:00PM– St. Vincent de Paul, Mitchell 

Sunday  

9:00AM—St James, Seaforth  

9:00AM—St. Vincent de Paul, Mitchell  

11:00AM– St. Patrick’s, Dublin  

11:00 AM– St. Patrick’s, Kinkora  

Weekday  

7:00PM– Tuesday St. Vincent de Paul, Mitchell  

7:00PM—Wednesday St James, Seaforth  

9:15AM– Thursday St. Patrick’s, Dublin  

9:15AM– Friday St. Patrick’s, Kinkora  

 
Confessions: 
Saturdays, 11:00am—Noon 
St. Patrick’s Kinkora and St. James Seaforth 
Or by Appointment 
 
Weddings:  Booking 8 months in advance. 
 

Baptisms: Please contact the office to register.  

St. Patrick’s, Dublin 

Parish Office Information 
3933 Rd 180, Box 15, Dublin, On  N0K 1E0  

Office Hours: Monday—Friday, 9AM—3PM 
Closed 12:00pm—12:30pm for lunch 

Phone: 519-345-2972    E-mail: phccatholic@dol.ca  
PARISH WEBSITE:        www.phccatholic.com 
 
For emergencies requiring a Priest, please call the 
office and follow the emergency extension prompts. 
 
Directory 
Father Philip ext. 22  
Father Ronnie ext. 21 
Deacon Dan McPhee ext. 23 
Karen Doyle Pastoral Minister ext. 26 
Benjamin Eaglesham Coordinator of Youth Ministry 
  ext. 25 
Sally Stacey Financial Secretary ext. 24 
Cathy Garrick Office Secretary ext. 23 
 
Note: Each parish has its own email to be used  ONLY 
for pre-authorized or e-transfers (see website for   
email addresses).    For all other inquiries, please use 
phccatholic@dol.ca  
 
Please consider following us on social media to stay 
up to date on news and events! 
 
Facebook: Perth Huron 
Crossroads Catholic  
Ministry 

Perth-Huron Crossroads Catholic 

Family of Parishes 
“The Eucharist invites us to do the work of Jesus compassionately, and meet people where they are 

at in Perth-Huron Crossroads Catholic Family of Parishes.” 



  

Christmas Eve— 7pm Mass at St. Vincent de Paul,  

the choir will begin singing at 6:30 pm.  Please come  
early to enjoy some songs of the season. 

 

December 26-29, 2023 

No weekday Masses 
Private Masses by Father Philip 
 4x Ross Daly by Mary Daly 
Private Masses by Father Ronnie 
 4x Lin and Tanner Steffler by the family 

 

Mass Intentions: January 2-5 
TUESDAY January 2nd, 2024  7:00 pm Mitchell  

+ Herman & Elizabeth Klaver by Carol Ryan   

+ Lennie Ryan by Carol Ryan 

+ Michael Bos by Arnold & Anne Marie Bos 

+ Darryl Seigner by Ann & Rob Sawyer 

 

WEDNESDAY January 3rd, 2024      7:00 pm Seaforth 

+ Judy McCarthy by Cathy Melady 

+ Emmanuel & Carmen Harmsworth by Wayne & Melita 
 Cronin 

Special intentions for family of Mary & George 
 Kreutzwiser 

Special intentions by a parishioner 

 

THURSDAY January 4th, 2024         9:15 am Dublin  

+ deceased members of Dublin CWL by the CWL 

+ souls in Purgatory by a parishioner 

Intentions of the Parish Office by Peter & Margaret  

 Luyten 

 

FRIDAY January 5th, 2024               9:15 am Kinkora  

+ Gerard VandeWalle by the family 

Intentions of Joel Nyenhuis by Jim & Carla-Mae 
Nyenhuis 

 Mass Collection December 16/17, 2023   

 
ST. JAMES SEAFORTH - $5,397  PAPs $4,111 
 
ST. PATRICK’S DUBLIN - $2,101  PAPs  $1,615 
 
ST. PATRICK’S KINKORA -  $13,555  PAPs  $2,855 
 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL   - $3,361  PAPs $3,260 
 

 

NOTE:    The Parish Office is closed December 25th 
until January 2nd.  Donations received by            
December 25th, will be counted as a 2023           
contribution for income tax  purposes. Call the 
office to update your mailing info. Box numbers 
are required. 
 

CWL & Knights news 
 

St. Patrick’s Dublin CWL is hosting  Coffee 

Sunday and Oliebol (a Dutch type of donut) after 

11 am Mass on Sunday, January 7th in the church 

hall. Everyone is welcome to come, socialize and 

welcome in the New Year. 

 

THANK YOU!  St. Patrick’s Dublin CWL & Choir 

wish to thank all who attended our Making Spirits 

Bright Concert!  We are so grateful for the        

community support for our fundraiser.  We were 

able to donate generously to both the Bhatti    

Family and some local needs within our Family of 

Parishes!    Special thanks to the members of our 

Choir for such a wonderfully memorable             

performance.  You truly did make Spirits Brighter 

this Advent Season.  

 

 

2024 Offertory Envelopes are Delayed. 

As soon as they arrive, they will be distributed 

to the churches. 

SPECIAL FUNDRAISING BRUNCH 

FOR LUCAS AND MARIA STOCK 
 

 The Kinkora Knights of Columbus will be     
serving Brunch on Sunday, January 14 after the 11 am 
Mass. We hope you can come out to enjoy a delicious 
breakfast in the Kinkora Community Center and also 
help support Lucas and Maria. 
 

 As usual we will be accepting cash donations.  
If you would prefer to write a cheque please make it 
out to the Kinkora Knights of Columbus.    

 Thank you in advance for your support. 



 

 

  

 Christ’s Coming is Near...  

  

On the fourth week of 
Advent, we light the  
final purple candle 

to mark the final week 
of prayer and penance 
as we wait for the birth 
of our Savior. This final 

candle, the “Angel's 
Candle,” symbolizes peace.  

Prayer for the Fourth Sunday             

of Advent Candle —PEACE 

 “Lord God, our joy overflows as we see 

your love come to life in the infant Jesus.   

We praise You for sending Him among us 

and for his willingness to come. Bless us and 

our families as we draw close to the feast of 

your Son’s birth. We ask this through Christ 

our Lord. Amen.” 

Fun Fact: No 4th Sunday of Advent This Year 

 That’s right.  Because Christmas is on 

a   Monday, the Vigil of the Nativity of Our 

Lord, a Vigil of the 1st Class, takes           

precedence over the 4th Sunday of Advent 

on the 24th. So instead of opening your  

missals to the 4th Sunday of Advent on 

Christmas Eve, turn over a page or two to 

the Mass of the Vigil.  

 The last time it happened was 2017. 

The leap year causes a 5-year gap and it will 

next occur in 2028, so enjoy this rare         

occurrence! 

The R.C.I.A. is the process 
that welcomes and          
introduces adult inquirers 
(18 years of age and older), 
who have felt the call of 
God to join our Catholic 
Faith.  The initiation pro-

cess is primarily for those who are not baptized, or 
baptized in another    Christian tradition, or for 
those who may have been baptized in the Catholic 
tradition but have never been catechized and/or 
fully initiated (have not    received the Eucharist and 
Confirmation). 

The emphasis in the initiation process is on one’s 
relationship with God, on commitment to Christ, on 
conversion and discipleship.  Contact Karen Doyle. 

Plenary Indulgence 
  

To celebrate the 8th centennial of the world's first crib/

nativity scene (1223- 2023) by St. Francis of  Assisi, in 

Greccio, Italy, Pope Francis has approved a Plenary     

Indulgence.  

 The faithful are being offered the opportunity to 

receive a Plenary Indulgence, from December 8, 2023 to 

February 2, 2024, at our Franciscan churches where the 

Nativity Scenes will be available.  If you  

 pray before the Nativity Scene,  

 celebrate the sacrament of Confession,  

 receive Holy Communion,  

 pray for the intentions of the Pope,  

 pray the Creed and Our Father, a Plenary              
Indulgence will be granted.  

 The Franciscan parishes in the Diocese are:       

St. Andrew the Apostle; Mary Immaculate; Holy Cross; 

and St. Leopold Mandic (London); St. Mary (Blenheim), 

St. Michael (Ridgetown) and St. Paul's (Thamesville).  

A plenary indulgence is a particularly powerful way to 

obtain remission of punishment -- on earth or in          

purgatory – that would have resulted from sins that 

were already forgiven. It covers all sins, mortal or venial, 

that the recipient has committed up to that time, if the 

person sincerely repents, detests their sins and fulfills all 

requirements of the indulgence.  



 

  

Adoration 

1st Friday of the month from 9am—9 pm at St. Vincent de Paul, Mitchell  

Cursillo! Are You Interested?  
 
 From the London and Area Cursillo       
movement:      Cursillo is a Spanish word meaning ‘a 
little course’. Cursillo, which begins on a Thursday 
night through to Sunday afternoon, helps us to look 
at ourselves and our relationships with others and 
God, through a series of talks by others who have 
made a previous weekend.  
 
Day 1:   We look at ourselves.  
Day 2:   We consider God’s love for us.  
Day 3:   We consider the world around us and how 
we can be a Godly influence to those around us.  
 
 All who make the weekend find a deeper joy 
in their faith, their Church, and their community 
around them.  
 Need something to boost your faith and 
spirit? Consider joining us on February 1-4, 2024 for 
the Men’s Weekend, or Feb. 8-11, 2024 for the 
Women’s Weekend.  
 Call Eileen and David Sleightholm, your    
diocesan contacts at 519-524-9400 for more        
information.  

Upcoming Retrouvaille Weekend 
Over 80% of couples report that they saw a notice in 

their parish bulletin. Retrouvaille has helped rebuild 

marriages for over 44 years and over 175,000    

marriages worldwide. We CAN help your marriage. 

Register retrouvaillelondonstthomas@gmail.com   

or call 519-243-0687.  

“Only one marriage matters: Yours!” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Beginning Sunday, January 7th, 2024, at 9 am  

Children’s Liturgy  

at St. Vincent de Paul.   
Children 3 and up are all welcome. 

To volunteer with us, please contact  

stvdpsundayschool@gmail.com  

Confirmation News 
 

Parent Spiritual Night at St. Patrick’s Dublin  

on Monday, January 15th.   

    This is for PARENTS ONLY of children who have regis-
tered to be Confirmed in 2024.   

    Both parents are welcome, however only one parent  
needs to attend.   

Questions were raised among the faithful about the 
meaning of Fiducia supplicans, recently released by 
the Holy See.  
 
The statement:   "With respect to the Declaration 
“Fiducia supplicans” issued by the Holy See’s Dicastery 
for the Doctrine of the Faith, the CCCB offered the     
following statement from Bishop William McGrattan, 
president of the CCCB. 
 
  'On 18 December 2023 the Dicastery for the 
Doctrine of the Faith released the Declaration Fiducia 
Supplicans, which responds to questions that had been 
raised regarding the possibility of offering blessings to 
persons living in irregular unions, including same-sex                
relationships. While explicitly affirming the Church’s   
traditional understanding of marriage, Fiducia            
Supplicans allows pastors to bless people who freely 
request a blessing, seeking divine help to live in fidelity 
to God’s will.  The Declaration makes clear that such 
blessings must be directed to the persons themselves 
rather than their situation and that they must be     
spontaneously requested and are not ritual or liturgical 
actions. 
 The guiding principle in the Declaration is the 
fact that the very request for a blessing represents an 
openness to God’s mercy and can be an occasion for 
greater trust in God.'" 

mailto:retrouvaillelondonstthomas@gmail.com
https://u7061146.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=4tNED-2FM8iDZJQyQ53jATUZBhHgbKGBV-2FpD375PMalVgsUUytdxpmnrNca2YSROJYh0x4Po9Tua9vOgGco8e11RFar2vc5XNYi6hbtG9ivtenf7e9oAq-2BWpxyUChT73335O5ryRiv0SmoL48HZNB31Q-3D-3DnHJi_FQC2LT8GxayrM161hhHVAqgYxFnCZ-2FNi3eFfmPEvRKJ9


 

 

 



 

   

  Your advertisement here! To  

reserve this space, call the parish 

office at 519-345-2972 ext. 23  

or e-mail phccatholic@dol.ca 

   

   

   

   

   

   

  Your advertisement here! To  

reserve this space, call the parish 

office at 519-345-2972 ext. 23  

or e-mail stjames@dol.ca 

St. James CWL 
PO Box 622, Seaforth 

St. Patrick’s CWL 
Follow us on Facebook at 

st patricks church dublin CWL 

Personal Support Worker 
helping with everyday needs: driving to  

appts, grocery shopping, etc.  
Please contact Kim at 519-276-0912  

or on FB a “A Caring Heart PSW” 



 



 


